

प्रो. (डॉ.) जसपाल एस. सन्धू सचिव

MINISTER

Prof. Dr. Jaspal S. Sandhu MBBS, MS (Ortho), DSM, FAIS, FASM, FAFSM, FFIMS, FAMS

Secretary

विश्वविद्यालय अनुदान आयोग University Grants Commission

(मानव संसाधन विकास मंत्रालय, भारत सरकार) (Ministry of Human Resource Development, Govt. of India)

बहुदुस्थाह ज़फ़र मार्ग, नई दिल्ली-110002 Bahadur Shah Zafar Marg, New Delhi-110002

Ph.: Q11-23239337, 23236288,

J (Fyx : 7011-23238858, mail : jssandhu.ugc@nic.in

LAST REMINDER

D.O.No.F.1-2/2009(EC/PS)(Vol.II)

16th May, 2017

Dear Sir/Madam,

This is in continuation of my earlier letter of even number dated 9th March, 2017 (available on UGC website: www.ugc.ac.in) regarding maintaining the data pertaining to Ph.D. Scholars on the website of your esteemed University.

The Commission, in its 521st Meeting held on 22nd February, 2017, has decided to request all the universities to upload data regarding Ph.D. on their website on the parameters mentioned in the **revised proforma** attached along with.

You are, therefore, requested to undertake this exercise of your esteemed University immediately, failing which the UGC will be left with no option but to act upon the decision taken by the Commission in its meeting held on 22nd February, 2017 reproduced as under:

"The Universities/Deemed to be Universities may be directed to follow the above directions within two months failing which a list of defaulting Universities would be placed in the UGC website."

You may send a link to UGC on email ID <u>scholarsinfo.ugc@gmail.com</u>. Kindly also send a scanned copy of the data, duly verified by the Dean (Academic Affairs), to UGC on the same email ID after the data is uploaded on the website of your esteemed University.

I seek your personal indulgence in this matter and I hope that you would be kind enough to ensure firm observance of the decision of the Commission.

It is also informed that "The Aadhaar (Targeted Delivery of Financial and Other Subsidies, Benefits and Services) Act, 2016 prohibits publishing and displaying the Aadhaar number publicly. Therefore, you are requested not to publish or display the Aadhaar number of the scholars publicly.

With warm regards,

Yours sincerely,

(Jaspal S. Sandhu)

The Vice-Chancellor Tamil University Thanjavur-613 010, Tamil Nadu.